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Tuesday 15th December 2020 
 
Dear Reception Parents and Carers,  
 
As you may already be aware, Emma Holmes (Reception Head of Year and 
Lion Class teacher) is expecting a baby in the near future. We wish her all the 
very best as she begins her maternity leave on Tuesday 5th January 2021.  
 
We are delighted to let you know that Chloe Moran has been appointed as 
Head of Reception while Miss Holmes’ is on maternity leave. Mrs Moran is 
currently our Giraffe Reception Class teacher and is a very experienced early 
years teacher with previous leadership experience in early years. She is looking 
forward to leading the Reception team and the current developments for the 
duration of Miss Holmes’ absence. 
 
We are also pleased to let you know that we have appointed Lewis Hart as our 
Lion class teacher for the duration of Miss Holmes’ maternity leave. Mr Hart is 
an experienced early years teacher and is looking forward to join the team at 
Beaver Road. Mr Hart is spending time in school this week and is working 
closely with Miss Holmes to ensure the smoothest transition possible. Mr Hart 
will be getting to know the children and the team, and I’m sure you will be 
hearing lots about him from your children. Mr Hart will be introduced to you 

more through Tapestry and he will be available for you to meet briefly at the 
beginning and end of each day at the Lion Class entrance. He is looking forward 
to meeting you and getting to know your children. 
 
If you have any further questions or queries, please don’t hesitate to speak 
with me, Mrs Byrne or one of the Reception staff team.  
  
 

Best wishes, 

 
Mrs Liz Hardy 
Executive Headteacher 


